Ken Skates AC/AM Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Cabinet Secretary for Economy and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref P-05-780 Ein cyf/Our ref KS/03846/17 Welsh Government

David John Rowlands AM Chair - Petitions committee

government.committee.business@wales.gsi.gov.uk

November 2017

Dear Dond,

Thank you for your letter of 24 October regarding Petition P-05-780 to reopen Carno Station.

As per my previous response, the powers, funding and responsibility for the development of rail infrastructure in Wales is reserved to the UK Government. As a result, the Welsh Government currently receives no funding from the UK Government for new rail infrastructure and stations.

Despite the current devolution settlement and on-going pressures on our capital funding, we have continued to invest in the rail network to deliver services and infrastructure that meet our objectives. Indeed, since 2011, the Welsh Government has consistently invested more than the UK Government on enhancing the network in Wales.

I expect, and continue to make the case for, the UK Government to significantly increase expenditure on enhancements in Wales. Nevertheless, I will also continue to assess the case for further investment in the rail network and, when necessary and appropriate, will continue to direct the use of Welsh Government resources as budgets allow.

Ken Skates AC/AM

Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Cabinet Secretary for Economy and Transport

Your env,

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff **CF99 1NA** Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400 Gohebiaeth.Ken.Skates@llyw.cymru Correspondence.Ken.Skates@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.